

June 24, 2025

Kim Titus, Director The Thumbs Up Foundation 4300 Bankers Hall West 888 3rd Street SW Calgary, AB T2P 5C5

To Whom It May Concern,

RE: Letter Of Support - Thumbs Up Foundation's Proposal for an Alberta Brain Centre

The Thumbs Up Foundation (TUF), born out of a personal tragedy and meaningful community engagement, has committed nearly a decade to addressing systemic gaps in Alberta's mental health care landscape by helping ensure cutting-edge, coordinated, accessible and timely brain health care is provided for all.

Building on the success of its Harmonized Health approach and to further address the significant gaps in Alberta's mental health care landscape, The Thumbs Up Foundation is now preparing to initiate the Alberta Brain Centre (ABC). The Alberta Brain Centre is envisioned to serve as a connector hub bringing together individuals and organizations across Alberta that are involved in or affected by mental health.

On behalf of Airdrie City Council, I am pleased to provide a letter of support to the Thumbs Up Foundation and together we share their passion in physical and emotional wellness where access to mental, physical and emotion care is a reality.

The Thumbs Up Foundation strives to have a meaningful and positive impact on the mental health and well-being of Airdrie residents. The City of Airdrie encourages the province to further support the Foundation's initiatives for integrated mental health solutions.

Yours truly

Peter Brown

Mayor